RANDOLPH PLANNING & ZONING

BOARD MEETING

RICH COUNTY COURTROOM
January 4, 2012
7:00 PM, Recorded Olympus Recorder File A 8
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Tammy Hoffman









Don Dalke




    
            Lana Peart (clerk)
Others Present:  Nathell Hoffman, Tyler Pugmire, Cindy Gooch, Kathy Putnam

Glenn Smith called meeting to order at 7:05 pm.  

Lana Peart then read the minutes from the last meeting held on October 5, 2011.  The minutes were moved to be approved by Pauline Ward, seconded by Glenn Smith.  
The floor was then turned over to George Peart to explain his plans for building a shed on his property on Main Street.  It will be 73 x 33, on an existing cement pad.  It will be used for agricultural purposes. The property is zoned commercial.  The set back from Main Street is 20 feet and 25 feet from the property line on the South side, more on the North and West.  Tammy moved to approve the plan and Don seconded, passed unanimously by the board.  

Mr. Peart was then introduced as the new town building inspector.  He will be doing work for the Town of Randolph in addition to his duties as County Building inspector.  He asked to address the board on one issue that he had some questions on.  As the ordinance reads now, all building in city limits must come before the planning and zoning commission.  He wondered if it would be more time effective if he, as building inspector, could issue building permits if a project met all outlined set backs and approved usages.  Approval by the board would only be necessary if the use needed to be conditional or there needed to be exceptions made for special circumstances.  Cindy Gooch reminded the board that as our ordinance reads now, nearly every use is conditional.  Mr. Peart will be glad to work with the P&Z board either way they decide.  

The board wondered about the usefulness of the P&Z commission if this new method was initiated.  Ms. Gooch explained that it was required by State law to have a Planning and Zoning board for the type of city we were organized as.  She stated how important the board was and how necessary it was for the board members to know their ordinances and to follow their requirements.  
The decision on Mr. Peart’s suggestion was tabled until the new ordinances being discussed by the board were put into effect.  

Nathell asked the question about a survey being done on the city.  This had been attempted in the past with poor results.  The cost is prohibitive and many boundary lines would need to be adjusted.  Mr. Peart said that property lines are always checked when a new house goes in and requires a survey.  

The city boundaries and the correctness of the maps in the new general plan were discussed.  Tammy volunteered to work with Lana on this issue.  

Cindy Gooch then took the floor to discuss redoing the city’s planning and zoning ordinance.  She would format the ordinance for readability and make sure all the requirements imposed by the State were being met.  The Planning and Zoning commission would be the deciding body as to what else they wanted in the ordinances.  She would like to meet monthly over the next several months and get their input.  It would require about a two hour meeting each time and some reading and studying in between.  The members were asked to look over the existing ordinance and some information provided to them by Ms. Gooch.  
Meetings at 7:00 pm for February 22 and March 7, 2012, were planned.  The board would work on a section at a time.  Hopefully, we will have a new member by the next meeting.  

Pauline then moved to adjourn the meeting at 8:50 pm and Don seconded, passed by the board unanimously.  Adjournment of the meeting then followed.
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